CITY OF LONG BEACH C-19

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS
333 WEST OCEAN BOULEVARD « LONG BEACH, CA 90802 « (562) 570-6383 ¢ FAX (562) 570-6012

July 11, 2017

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
City of Long Beach
California

RECOMMENDATION:
Authorize the City Manager, or designee, to amend Contract No. 34297 with Los Angeles
Engineering, Inc., of Covina, CA, for additional dredging necessary to complete the
Colorado Lagoon, to increase the contract amount by $240,000, for a revised total contract

amount not to exceed $3,427,369, for the period ending August, 15, 2017. (District 3)

DISCUSSION

On May 24, 2016, the City Council awarded a contract to Los Angeles Engineering, Inc. (LAE), for
construction of the Colorado Lagoon Restoration Phase 2B Project (R-7054), for a total amount not
to exceed $3,187,369.

City Council action is requested to amend Contract No. 34297 with LAE, by increasing the current
contract amount by $240,000, for a revised total contract amount not to exceed $3,427,369. The
contract included hydraulic dredging of the lagoon to ensure compliance with the Los Angeles
Regional Water Quality Control Board’s mandated Total Maximum Daily Loads (TMDL) and create
new subtidal and eelgrass habitats for mitigation credits. After careful analysis of dredging surveys
and new soil sampling, it was determined that additional dredging is needed as existing,
unforeseen soil conditions are impacting the contractor’s ability to efficiently dredge the lagoon.
The additional contract amount will help cover these unanticipated dredging costs and allow City
staff to complete the project.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Linda T. Vu on June 7, 2017 and by Budget
Analysis Officer Julissa José-Murray on June 12, 2017.

TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

City Council action is requested on July 11, 2017, to allow expeditious completion of the
construction work and payment to the contractor.

FISCAL IMPACT

The requested action increases the total contract authority by $240,000, for a revised contract
amount not to exceed $3,427,369 for the period ending August 15, 2017. Sufficient funds to
support the increased contract authority are budgeted in the Tidelands Fund (TF) in the Public
Works Department (PW). There is no local job impact associated with this recommendation.
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SUGGESTED ACTION:
Approve recommendation.
Respectfully sub

mitte

CRAIG A. BECK
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS
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APPROVED:

TRICK H. WEST
CITY MANAGER





